
 

 

 
 

 

STAFF REPORT          
City Plaza  
040-MP-08 
 
A request to modify conditions of plat approval has been filed with the Planning and 
Development Management Division. This plat was approved by the County Commission 
on September 22, 2009, for 200,000 square feet of commercial use, a 200 room hotel, 
and 600 high-rise units on 5.763 acres.  The property is located at the southwest corner 
of Sample Road and Northwest 94 Avenue, in the City of Coral Springs.  
 
A note amendment restricting the plat to 200,000 square feet of commercial use; a 200-
room hotel; 600 high-rise units; and 90,000 square feet of government office was 
approved by the County Commission on October 27, 2015 and was recorded on 
January 11, 2016 (INSTRUMENT NO. 113448800).   
 
This plat was approved with a requirement to secure and construct a bus landing pad 
with sidewalk improvements on Sample Road (Bus Stop No. 4363).  The applicant and 
property owner (City of Coral Springs) is requesting to eliminate this plat requirement to 
consolidate the bus stops to one location at the Sample Road and University Drive 
intersection.  The City of Coral Springs in conjunction with the Broward County Transit 
Division and the adjacent property owner (Amera 3300 Lands Ltd.’s) have agreed to 
relocate the improvements to Amera 3300 Lands Ltd.’s property which is east of the 
plat. 

 
The attached correspondence from the City of Coral Springs indicates no objection to 
this request.  
  
The Service Development staff of the Transit Division have reviewed this request and 
has no objection to this request.  
 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has reviewed this request and 
advises the applicant that an access management review by FDOT staff of the existing 
access at the intersection of Sample Road (SR 384) and Northwest 94 Avenue and 
along Sample Road (SR 834), adjacent to the plat, will be necessary as a result of this 
request.  The applicant is encouraged to attend a pre-application review with FDOT to 
determine if access modifications are required.  To initiate the review process, contact 
Djemcy Limage, FDOT Access Management, at 954-777-4363 or 
Djemcy.Limage@dot.state.fl.us.  
 
Staff has reviewed this request and recommends APPROVAL subject to compliance 
with the standards and requirements of Chapter 5, Article IX, of the Broward County 
Code of Ordinances.  In addition, this approval is subject to the Board authorizing the 
Mayor to sign an order approving this agenda item subject to staff findings, comments, 
and recommendations. 
 
Finally, the applicant is advised that, in accordance with Section 125.022, Florida 
Statutes, the issuance of a development permit by the County does not in any way 
create any rights on the part of the applicant to obtain a permit from a state or federal 
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agency and does not create any liability on the part of the County for issuance of the 
permit if the applicant fails to obtain requisite approvals or fulfill the obligations imposed 
by a state or federal agency or undertakes actions that result in a violation of state or 
federal law. 
 
KDL 
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